

## CITY OF SAINT PAUL

## OFFICE OF THE CITY COUNCIL 310 CITY HALL 15 WEST KELLOGG BOULEVARD SAINT PAUL, MN 55102-1615

Marcia Moermond, Legislative Hearing Officer EMAIL: <u>legislativehearings@ci.stpaul.mn.us</u> PHONE: (651) 266-8585 FAX: (651) 266-8574

September 24, 2015

Ryan Kaess Kaess Law LLC o/b/o Kawaljit Bhatia/Maharajas 325 Cedar St, Ste. 1020 Saint Paul MN 55101

VIA EMAIL: ryankaess@kaesslaw.com

Re: Appeal for Property at <u>205 Seventh Street West</u>

Dear Mr. Kaess:

This is to confirm that on September 22, 2015, at the Legislative Hearing, Marcia Moermond, the Legislative Hearing Officer recommended that the City Council grant until March 8, 2016 for your client to keep the graffiti artwork on the sidewalk. Please note that there will be discussion from Public Works in the spring about a policy for these types of artworks in the community.

If your client wishes to contest further, he may attend the City Council Public Hearing on Wednesday, October 21, 2015 at 5:30 p.m. in Room 300 Council Chambers.

Any questions, you may contact me at 651-266-8563.

Sincerely,

/s/

Mai Vang Legislative Hearing Coordinator

c: John Ross Steve Magner Kawaljit S Bhatia/Maharajas, 205 – 7<sup>th</sup> St W, Saint Paul MN 55102